/wg i City of Stonecrest
; é 3120 Stonecrest Blvd

THE CITY OF Stonecrest, GA 30038

STONECREST S

GEORGIA
Jason Lary, Mayor

For Immediate Release

Contact: Adrion Bell July 14, 2020
Communications Director
770 224 0200 office
404 314 6761 mobile
abell@stonecrestga.gov

Mayor Removes Stop Work Order on Recycling Center

Stonecrest, GA — Mayor Jason Lary announced today that he is removing the stop work order placed on
the construction of Metro Green Recycling earlier this month. After consulting with the city attorney,
the mayor said that is not wise to maintain an order that could place the city in legal jeopardy.

Metro Green Recycling Center began construction last month at 2450 Miller Road. On July 2™, the
mayor and the city’s planning and zoning director placed a stop work order on the construction site
citing a discrepancy regarding the facility’s failure to meet DeKalb County’s Solid Waste Plan. After
consulting with the city attorney, the mayor said that the city doesn’t have the legal right to enforce a
county ordinance.

Last week, the mayor and council appointed a team to investigate the recycling center’s permits. “We
will continue to work to ensure that Metro Green Recycling is within all state, county, and city
environmental and safety guidelines. If we find any discrepancies or deficiencies that we can enforce,
we will stop this construction; however, at this time it would be irresponsible of me to maintain an order
that will certainly place the city on the losing end of a lawsuit,” the mayor said.
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